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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, September 26, 2010 - Kendade 305 - 7 p.m.

Participants:

Whitney Bailey, Track & Field

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Annie Butts, Field Hockey

Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country 

Lucy Garcia, Cross Country

Felicitas Gerlach, Golf

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration 

Kim Johnson, Soccer

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Michelle Kroll, Swimming and Diving

Taylor Hedges, Lacrosse 

Nia Hinkson, Volleyball

Amanda Levy, Golf

Jillian London, Track & Field

Madeline Loughridge, Tennis

Kiana Lussier, Soccer

Joanna McDonough, Basketball

My-Linh Nguyen, Tennis
Katharine Planson, Lacrosse

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Carol Still, Crew 

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above. The following members arrived late to the meeting: Kim Johnson (Soccer) and Isa Wismann-Horther (Swimming and Diving).  The following members had excused absences: Amanda Ross (Equestrian) and Liz Tripp (Equestrian)

1. Welcome and introductions.  

Ms. Creed brought the SAAC to order and welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

2. Approval of Previous Committee Minutes. 

It was VOTED 


“That the minutes of the September 12 meeting be approved as distributed.” 

3. Student organization signatures. 
Ms. Carol and Ms. Kranzler (Crew) handed out the student organization hazing form for the all the SAAC members to sign.  By signing this form, all members agreed to the mandated student organization hazing policies.  Ms. Kranzler will turn the signed form in to student programs. 
4. Job descriptions for subcommittee chairs. 
Ms. Creed informed the subcommittee chairs that they must compile a written job description of what is required for their position and turn it in to the SAAC executive board at the Sunday, October 3, 2010 meeting.  These job descriptions will be used by incoming subcommittee chairs, so they understand their responsibilities.  
5. Dining hall concerns. 

Ms. Creed asked the SAAC to discuss the experiences fall athletes are having at dinner after practice in the dining halls.  A robust dialogue ensued.  Administrative liaison, Lori Hendricks, was asked to share this feedback with dining services and the coaches.  
6. Focus on Athletics preparation.
The SAAC received a hard copy of the Focus on Athletic schedule in their agenda packet.  Ms. Creed reviewed each point on the schedule with the SAAC.  In addition to reviewing the schedule, she told the SAAC that students who are attending the Focus dinner must make sure that they facilitate conversations with the perspective students at the dinner table.  Team representatives also must talk with their coaches and captains to make sure that there are activities planned for their team gatherings.  Ms. Still (Crew) offered to talk with residence hall presidents to see if teams could gather in the residence halls.  

7. Budget guidelines for 2011-2012.
The SAAC received a hard copy of the budget guidelines for both subcommittees and the SAAC for 2011-2010.  Ms. Creed informed the SAAC that subcommittees should use these guidelines to create their budgets for 2011-2012, and each subcommittee must present their budgets to the SAAC at the Sunday, October 3, 2010 meeting.

8. Review of fall SAAC schedule. 

Ms. Creed told the SAAC the tentative agenda topics for the rest of the SAAC meetings in 2010, so members know what to expect. 

9. Peck School overview.
Ms. Still reported to the SAAC that they would soon be receiving an online tool for teams to sign up for dates to volunteer at the Peck School.  Before SAAC representatives sign up for a date, they must get that date approved by their coach. This year teams will be volunteering on Wednesdays, and the program will be starting on Wednesday, October 6, 2010.

10. Other business.
Ms. Creed opened the meeting for representatives to voice any concerns or issues. There was a discussion about athletic training coverage during practices. Ms. Hendricks (Athletics Administration) agreed to follow up on this issue with athletic administrators and the athletic training staff. 

11. Future Meetings. 

a. Sunday, October 3, 2010 (11 a.m.-Noon) Kendade 305

b. Sunday, October 17 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
c. Sunday, October 31 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
d. Sunday, November 7 (7-8:15 p.m.) Kendade 305
e. Sunday, November 21 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
f. Sunday, December 5 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

12. Adjournment. 

The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Creed at 7:54 p.m. 

# # # # # 

October 15, 2010/EEC/lah
